Wroxeter & Uppington Annual Parish Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 11th May 2009
in the Wroxeter Suite, The Wroxeter Hotel
1. ELECTION OF A CHAIRMAN FOR 2009/10 and

2. ELECTION OF A VICE CHAIRMAN FOR 2009/10:

3. These 2 items had to be postponed until after the European Parliamentary and Local Elections on 4th June and therefore will be attended to at the Special Parish Council meeting called for Monday, 8th June 2009.
4. APOLOGIES:  Mrs M Jones - Uppington and PCs D Harte & D Baron.
5. PRESENT:  Mr R A Pittaway (Clerk); Mr C A Eade, Mr P Davies & Mrs J Guttridge - Uppington; Mr B Nelson, Mrs V McChesney, Mr M Millington, Mrs C Millington, Mrs A Millington, Mr D Millington, W Reacord, H Reacord, S Reacord, J Reacord, Mr P Guy, Mr A Marvell, Mrs J Marvell, Mr E Hall & Mrs S Rowlands - Wroxeter; Mrs F E Davies - Rushton; Mr A Grant - Lower Longwood; Mr D Strefford, Mrs V Amos - Donnington; Mr C Cecchetti - Shrewsbury; Mr W DuCroz - English Heritage; Dr R White - Birmingham University and Ms C Wild – Severn Valley Councillor designate.
6. MINUTES OF THE 2008 PARISH MEETING ON 12th May 2008: which had been circulated, were unanimously accepted by all those who were then present and signed by the Chairman.
7. MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES:  Mrs Rowlands asked for clarification of Item 10, the Donnington Exhibition Foundation account. Mr Eade explained that the account held a balance of £3,710.71 that was intended to be an education fund to assist students in the parish.  However, the account is currently ‘frozen’ following the death of the previous administrator but will be available for applications in due course.
8. The Chairman then introduced Dr Roger White from Birmingham University who had been contracted by English Heritage to submit a series of conservation proposals and recommendations for the development of the Roman site in Wroxeter for their consideration This followed EH’s adoption of a new approach to management of its holdings in this country and they were using Wroxeter Roman City as a pilot, it being the best preserved Roman site in Britain.  Dr White outlined the content of his report and the great potential of the site.  The Chairman then thanked Dr White and also Mr DuCroz for helping to establish the open dialogue that now exists.
9. PARISH CRIME FIGURES from West Mercia Police had been circulated.  They showed a drop to 20 from 31 the previous year and included 8 thefts, 3 burglaries, 1 public order offence, 7 thefts from vehicles and 1 case of vehicle damage.
10. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: The Chairman thanked the Clerk for preparing and circulating the notes on parish activities during the year and referred to this as his report. Mr D Strefford then thanked the Parish Council for its continued financial support to ‘Under the Wrekin’ magazine.  
11. 2008/2009 ACCOUNTS SUMMARY:  The Clerk had circulated the detail of the Parish Council’s accounts. They showed a closing balance of £1,197.95 to be added to the Precept of £2,400.00 from Shropshire Council.  Funds available for 2009/2010 therefore totalled £3,597.95.  There being no comment from those present acceptance was unanimous.
12. REPORT ON PARISH CHARITY ACCOUNT:  See Item 7 above.  
13. PARISH MATTERS:  Mr D Strefford thanked the Parish Council for its efforts in securing the placement of the visibility mirror at the bottom of the road to Donnington.  Also Mr D Millington suggested that Wroxeter would need a supply of road salt by the bank near Brookfield before next winter.  The Clerk will pursue.
14. The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.40 pm.
